
The June 12, 2012 meeting was called to order at Ralph Holbrook’s home.  The May 2012 

minutes were accepted.  President Van Mohlis and Vision Board Member Becky Anderson have 

now completed their three-year term.  Replacing them are Alden Riley and Dennis Grabowski.  

Mike Schaaf holds the position of President; Lori Ackerson, Vice President; and Pat Walters, 

Secretary.  Board Members spent time introducing themselves to Dennis and Alden to get to 

know each one of us and thanking Becky for serving on the Board.  Van Mohlis was not present 

for the meeting. 

 

Kathy Tingelstad and Deb Wallace, Golden Rule Daycare Board Members, came before the 

Board and provided a report concerning redevelopment of the outdoor playground at Grace and 

looking for approval to move forward.  After discussions, Dennis made a motion to approve the 

proposal, Mary Jo, seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  

 

Pastor Mark introduced a booklet the Board will be reading and discussing for the next two 

board meetings.  The booklet is entitled “Unchristian:  Change the Perception” by David 

Kinnaman and Gabe Lyons.   

 

Lori gave an update on the mission trip.  Two contributions, totaling $2,500, were given this past 

week.  Everyone is very excited as to how things are moving forward. 

 

 

 

 

 


